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NOTICE TO SKIPPERS No. 40/2021 

Re: demolition work on the old discharge pipeline - Żelazny Most in Głogów 

  

Pursuant to Art. 14 paragraph 1 subparagraph 4 of the Act of 20 July 2017 – Water Law (Dz. U. /Journal 

of Laws/ of 2020, item 310, 284, 695, 782, 875) and Art. 43 paragraph 6 of the Act of 21 December 2000, 

on inland navigation (Dz. U. /Journal of Laws/ of 2019, item 1568, 1901, 2170, of 2020, item 284),  

 

National Water Management Holding "Wody Polskie" Regional Water Management Board in Wrocław 

would like to announce as of 27 July 2021 In Głogów, in the area of km 393 of the Oder river on the 

navigable route and its vicinity, demolition works on an old discharge pipeline with the use of i.a. water 

equipment, are going to take place.  

Therefore, all units who intend to cross the designated section of the ODW are required to 4 hr. before 

approaching the designated area, notify the Fabico unit on UKF channel 10,  

tel. 501 148 452 or site manager tel. 510.829.985, to escort the equipment out of the navigable route and 

to make arrangements for passage. Two kilometres before the site, the unit leader must obtain 

confirmation that the route is passable and safe. In the absence of such confirmation, please refrain from 

further sailing and notify the site manager tel. 510 829 985 and ZPH Bytom Odrzański tel. 606-346-833 or 

the Operations Center 71 32 80 587. 

Navigation difficulties in this section may last until the end of September this year. 

We kindly ask all users of Oder Waterway to take this situation into consideration in their navigation plans. 

Information on the completion of the works will be issued in a separate navigation update. 

Current information concerning the hydrological and navigational situation on the Oder River 

(navigation updates) is available on the website of the National Water Management Holding "Wody 

Polskie" –Regional Water Management Board in Wrocław, in the folder CLIENT AREA - Hydrological and 

navigational situation. For more information, please contact the Operations Centre of National Water 

Management Holding "Wody Polskie" Regional Water Management Board in Wrocław, on weekdays 

8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. at 71 32 80 587 


